Minutes from Thursday November 15th,2018 OPR PAC Meeting

· Minutes from October 18, 2018 were approved with a unanimous vote

<u>Treasurer report</u>

- · Apple of My Eye profit of slightly over 1k
- · Direct Donations 1400
- · Parents Night out made 6k
- · SOHD (held twice) has made 2485
- Expenses so far include: sunshine committee, reading incentives

Mr Barner update

- When the police station was redone they donated old chairs to the school.
- The children will be participating in a "kindness challenge" which will tie into the LOL challenge this year which will also have a "kindness" theme
- Battle of the Books will kick off in December for grades 3-5 with the help of Kistra Damaso.
- · Cultural arts committee consists of 4 parents and presentations are booked for the rest of the year. Includes a variety of activities per grade and 4 full school presentations including themes such as core values.
- New school security radios with all the teachers and police department sharing a channel. Anything going on in the town administrators will know about by switching to that channel. Staff are also beginning ALICE training (Alert Lockdown Inform Counter Evacuate)
- Professional Development is occurring throughout the year. It includes science curriculum development and new standards. Freckle is used in grades 3,4 and 5 where students go on and complete work that is customized to their grade level. Foundations in K and 1st for phonics and handwriting and will be rolled into 2nd
- · Aspen family portal- when report cards come out they will be accessible on the portal.
- · New Homework club will be starting. It will be highly structured homework or use freckle spend time on math school, videos to watch and quizzes at the end. 3 strikes for behavior or no show.

PAC Business

- · Docent still needs volunteers coordinated by walsh
- GBF- sold out the first trolley so there are now 2 trolleys to accommodate.
- Trolley route possibilities A and B were presented and voted on. Everyone agreed to try and avoid Union St.
- · Holiday green forms went home for pre orders for GBF.

- · Displaying holiday cards in lobby under the theme board from our family to yours. Everyone is encouraged to send in ANY type of holiday card to be displayed.
- · Book fair made 3400 in scholastic bucks since the cash option would only be 900
- · Sunshine committee- breads for teachers for October and sent Ms. Engasser get well basket after a car accident.
- · Holiday sing along will be held Dec 12th broken up by A-M and M-Z.

Next PAC meeting will be held January 10th. There is NO December Pac Meeting.